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	Happy New Year
On behalf of myself and the staff team I would like to wish you all a Happy New Year. I understand that this is not the return to school that we had hoped for however as always, the safety of our school community is paramount, and we must follow the guidance set out by the Scottish Government
Communication

It is essential that we maintain excellent communication at this time. We will update families via our school app and twitter pages and class teachers will communicate with children via google classrooms. We understand that this is a difficult time for everyone, and the staff team are here to support all of our children and families. Email addresses for all staff members are on the back of the newsletter should you need to contact us. Staff always endeavour to answer your emails as promptly as possible however please be aware that staff are also working in school to support children attending the school hub, so please be patient. You can also contact either myself or Mrs Bannigan and the office staff can also help with general enquiries.
School Hub
Our school hub is open for key worker children and vulnerable children. For children of key workers please only send your child to school on days when you are working. If you are able to work from home or have days when you are not working your child should not attend school. It is important to minimise contact as much as possible and by only sending in your child when necessary you are helping to keep everyone safe. Children who are attending the school hub will be supported to complete the same work set on google classroom as those who are learning from home.
Online Learning
Online learning for all children will resume on Monday 11th January. Online learning is our preferred method of learning at this time as it allows children to maintain contact with their peers. Paper packs which will supplement online learning, particularly for younger children, are available for collection on Monday 11th January at the following times. Further information on the provisions of online learning and the collection of paper learning packs can be found on our app.
Surnames A – F should collect packs between 9.30am – 10.30am

Surnames G – L should collect packs between 11.00am – 12.00pm

Surnames M- Q should collect packs between 12.30pm – 1.30pm

Surnames R – Z should collect packs between 2.00pm- 3.00pm

Please see below the email addresses for all teaching staff.
Head Teacher                 Mrs Gardyne    lynsey.gardyne@renfrewshire.school
Depute Head Teacher   Mrs Bannigan  jennifer.bannigan@renfrewshire.school
School enquiries email, this is the email that should be used when contacting the school office for general enquiries stjohnboscoenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
Class
Teacher
Email address
Primary 1a

Mrs Willis – Monday – Wednesday

Mrs O’Neill – Wednesday - Friday
gw11willisclaire@glow.sch.uk
gw07oneillleigh@glow.sch.uk
Primary 1b
Miss Fanning
gw14fanningmelissa@glow.sch.uk
Primary 2
Mrs Morrison
gw14kennedysarah@glow.sch.uk
Primary 3/2
Miss McDonald
gw10macdonaldashley@glow.sch.uk
Primary 4/3
Mrs Duffy
gw07duffymaria2@glow.sch.uk
Primary 4
Mrs Arbuthnot
gw12arbuthnotalison@glow.sch.uk
Primary 5a
Miss McGregor
gw11mcgregorkaren@glow.sch.uk
Primary 5b
Mrs Innes NQT
gw20inneslorna2@glow.sch.uk
Primary 6
Miss Mackay
gw19mackayrachel@glow.sch.uk
Primary 7
Mrs McLaren
tracey.mclaren@renfrewshire.school
Non Class Contact Teacher
Mrs Kerr – 0.4 Monday – Tuesday
gw17kerrmairi@glow.sch.uk
Non Class Contact Teacher
Mrs McCormick – 0.8 Tuesday – Friday
gw18mccormickerin@glow.sch.uk
Non Class Contact Teacher
Mrs Paterson – 0.6 Wednesday - Friday
gw11lothianerin@glow.sch.uk
Team SJB

Please be assured that we will get through this time again and we all look forward to our children returning to school. Staff are thinking of all our children and families and hoping that you all stay safe and well. Remember that we are here for you and the fantastic team spirit of SJB will prevail. Finally, in the month where we celebrate the feast of our school’s patron saint, Saint John Bosco I think that in these difficult times we should turn to him and in the words of our school hymn, ask, “St John Bosco, guard and guide us.” 
Take care and stay safe, 
Lynsey Gardyne Head Teacher
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